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Presidentôs Message 
 

What a busy time!  E-mails have been flying putting the final touches on the candidate 

forums.  I hope that many of you will be able to attend some of the other community events 

listed in the alerts recently sent by Marie.  Human trafficking and the homeless problems are 

just two of them.  Also of note, the Board decided to support Prop 1, the Stamp Out Sprawl 

Initiative on the Modesto ballot.  It is consistent with our past studies and support of similar 

issues.  A letter will be forthcoming to the Bee.  You may have read in the Bee that the 

LWVSC has been asked to have a representative serve on the Oversight Board for the city of 

Modesto should Proposition G pass.  They want to have the Board in place by October before 

the election, to assure citizens of Modesto that the added tax revenue will be spent as 

directed.  Richard Jacobs has volunteered to serve on this Board.  Thank you Dick, we will 

be well served. 

I hope that many of you will be able to attend the consensus meeting/social/ wine 

tasting event on November 4th at the Rhineôs home.  You can also celebrate or commiserate 

the election results from the previous day. It should be a fun event.  Also, of course, plan on 

attending the Holiday Fling at Lynne Fendersonôs lovely home on December 1st. 

Iôm sorry that I will not be around for the forums as I will be hiking, rafting and 

exploring in Nepal.  I trust that there will not be another earthquake when Iôm there.  The 

forums are in good hands.          

        Seena  Rhine, President LWVSC                                                                   

                                                                

Sending well wishes to our treasured Finance Drive director Michael Fuller, who is undergoing some challenging 
health issues.  The Board has decided to postpone the Finance Drive until further notice, as Michael is truly the 

driving force behind that successful campaign. 
Please join us in sending our best wishes for speedy recovery. 

 

Update of Higher Education Study 

 

The latest information that I have is that the consensus questions and study materials will be published the 

week of September 20 and will be available on the lwvc.org web site.  The study will be in four sections: 

Equity; Funding and Affordability; Preparedness; and Opportunities/Barriers to Student Success.  

Consensus questions will be due on May 16, 2016.  Watch for further information in the next Voter. 

         Mary Giventer, Vice President 
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September Lunch & Learn, September 24th  

San Joaquin Valley Air Quality 

 
Anthony Presto, a 22 year veteran of the San Joaquin Valley Air 

Pollution Control District, talked at Septemberôs Lunch and Learn about the 

issues and challenges of air quality in the Valley.  He works with an eight-

county board that directs this regional public health agency to improve the 

health and quality of life for Valley residents and to meet or exceed air 

quality standards established by state and federal agencies. 

Geography (situated between two mountain ranges) and meteorology 

(the inversion layer) in addition to emissions from various sources, 

contribute to our poor air quality.  Particulate matter (smoke and dust) and 

ground level ozone (formed by warm weather and emissions) are the 

primary culprits.  The worst time for ozone?  Now ï when it is still warm 

and students return to school; more driving and more engine idling!  The 

Control District has authority over fixed facilities while the state regulates 

mobile sources. Twenty-five percent of the pollution originates elsewhere 

(Bay Area, Asia) and 75% is home grown.  

Through rules, incentives and public education the agency has 

worked to improve air quality. Restricting wood burning fireplaces, suing 

the Bay Area Air Pollution District to force changes there and funding from 

a $12 DMV fee for incentives to replace old, polluting equipment and 

vehicles, as well as other innovations, have helped the Valley toward 

meeting or exceeding required standards.  Challenges continue, however.  

Not the least of which is the drought.  For some problems, technology is 

inadequate.  For others, it means thinking outside the box such as capturing 

gas from dairy lagoons and convert it to electricity, grinding orchard 

trimmings into compost rather than burning and using solar collectors to run 

irrigation pumps.   

Each of us can do our part:  walk or bike more and reduce driving 

miles, use pump dispensers rather than aerosol, avoid vehicle idling (such as 

drive-up windows), trade in your gas mower (equal to 12 trucks!) for an 

electric. Check out an electric barbeque.  Other ideas?  Learn about being a 

Healthy Air Living Partner at www.valleyair.org.  

 Marie Bairey, Secretary  
 

LWVSC Supports Measure I 
At its September meeting, the LWVSC Board voted to support Measure I ï Stamp 

Out Sprawl, Modesto ï on the November ballot.  The Measure is consistent with our Land 

Use Position which focuses on preserving prime farmland and directing residential, 

industrial and business growth to more appropriate areas.   

Whereas we believe that land-use planning should involve cooperation between 

and among various government agencies to serve the best interests of all, that does not 

always happen. As a result, other strategies are necessary.  If passed, Measure I would 

establish urban boundaries and require approval of a majority of Modesto voters to extend 

development outside those limits.  We urge Modesto voters to vote yes on Measure I as an 

effective means to protecting agricultural land and assuring long-term planning for growth 

and development in and around Modesto. 

Go to  www.stampoutsprawl.com for details and maps. 
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Ending the Culture of Violence 

 
Last March our League partnered with AAUW and Delta Kappa Gamma to put on a very successful program 

on Ending the Culture of Violence on School and College campuses.  Based on feedback from that program AAUW 

and Delta Kappa Gamma have decided to Keep the Conversation going.  They are doing so with a Speaker Series that 

will delve more deeply into more specific aspects of the issue.  The focus of the series this year is on sexual violence, 

particularly on campuses. The current lineup of speakers is: 

 

Thursday, October 22, 2015, 4 PM 

Title  IX: Preventing Sexual Misconduct on the 

College Campus 

Speaker: Sarah Beal, Victimôs Advocate CSUS 

Location: CSUS (call Hanna Renning, 632-4692, for 

exact room number) 

 

Thursday, November 12, 2015, 7 PM 

Ending the Culture of Violence: hearing the Youth 

Perspective 

Speaker: Debbie Soro Adair, Enochs High School 

teacher 

Location: Royal Oaks Conference Room, Medical 

Office Building (corner of H and Ash Streets, Oakdale) 

 

Thursday, January 21, 2016, 7 PM 

Community, Peace, and Childrenôs Rights 

Speaker: Heather Sherburn, former principal at Orville 

Wright Elementary  

Location: TBD 

 

Friday, May 6, 2016, 7PM 

The Sirens, a play by Darrah Cloud dealing with 

domestic violence 

Gallo Theater for the Arts 

 

 

  

 

 

Spotlight! Hanna Renning 
This second installment of Spotlight! continues, featuring Hanna Renning whoôs remarkable life is an inspiration to 

many.  Spotlight! is a bi-monthly article that seeks to highlight Leagueôs most important asset: our members.  Enjoy! 

   

Hanna Renning was born in Berlin, Germany, in January 1936, third child of an editor and his social 

worker wife.  She started life as a ñracial disgraceò (in the eyes of the governing Nazis), since her mother was 

born Jewish and her father an ñAryanò Protestant.  Her father was under surveillance as an active member of 

the anti-Nazi Staatspartei.    

Shortly before the 1936 Berlin Summer Olympics, the family, now all baptized, fled Germany, bound 

for Panama, where her father taught for four years at the University of Panama.  In 1940 they immigrated to 

the U.S., spending the WWII years in Ohio and settling in Michigan after the war. 

Hanna received her BA in Social Sciences at Michigan State University and her MA in History at the 

Johns Hopkins University.  She married recent immigrant, Dieter Renning (also a LWVSC member) in 1961, 

when he was beginning his college teaching career in Economics.  Two children, John and Mike, were born 

in the Midwest before the family moved to Turlock in 1970.  While Dieter taught at Cal. State Stanislaus, 

Hanna worked as a library assistant there and at the Turlock Public Library. 

It was the natural thing for Hanna to join the League of Women Voters in her twenties in Illinois and 

Ohio.  Her paternal grandmother had marched for womenôs suffrage in Germany, and Hanna helped her 

mother to study for her citizenship exam when she was ten years old.  The right to vote was ñsacredò in her 

family, and political topics were the stuff of dinner conversations.   

Current attempts to restrict voting rights in some U.S. states and to remove parts of the decades-old 

Voting Rights Act are of paramount concern to Hanna.  The League acts as a powerful watchdog in guarding 

the voting rights of all citizens.  Affordable and universal health care, preferably single-provider, is another 

area of particular concern to her.  We may tout our medical care system as the best in the world, but access 

for all must be ensured if it is to be relevant.  

Hanna Renning 
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Constitutional Wine Evening 
 

Please join us on Wednesday, November 4 at 6:30PM at Seena Rhineôs home, 2008 Torrid Ave., 

Modesto, for some wine tasting, hors dôoeurves and an interesting discussion on amending the US Constitution.  

While LWV has supported proposed constitutional amendments, such as the Equal Rights Amendment, it has 

never had a position on the process of amending the constitution.  That is what it wants to do now and it is 

looking for input and consensus from League members.  LWV has posed several questions for us to discuss and 

provided some background material and pros and cons statements to aid us in our discussion. The questions 

relate to what kind of issue we feel rises to the level of requiring a constitutional amendment vs. legislative 

action, what the League should consider in determining whether or not to advocate for an amendment as a 

solution and what parameters we feel the process itself should have.  Following this eveningôs meeting I will 

forward our consensus on the questions to LWV for input as they formulate a position to be voted on at the next 

national convention. We will provide the wine, the food and the discussion materials; we need you to provide 

your presence and your thoughts.  If you want a preview of the questions they are available on the lwv.org web 

site or you can e-mail mgiventer@pacbell.net and I will forward them to you.  Please join us for a social, 

stimulating evening.   

 

HOLIDAY FLING!  

DECEMBER 1ST, Speaker Sue Richardson,  

General Manager of the State Theatre 

 
Mark your calendars for the Leagueôs annual Holiday Fling, to be held at Lynn Fendersons beautiful home.  

The State Theatre is a Modesto gem, sponsoring community and art events, bringing cutting-edge theatre and 

events to patrons, and ensconcing us its beautiful facilities.  If you have been to the State recently, youôll have 

noticed the big changes underwayðcome hear Sue Richardson talk about challenges and successes, and what 

the State has done to make itself an invaluable resource to our community.   

 

LWVSC Supports Measure I 
 

At its September meeting, the LWVSC Board voted to support Measure I ï Stamp Out Sprawl, Modesto ï on 

the  November ballot.  The Measure is consistent with our Land Use Position which focuses on preserving 

prime farmland and directing residential, industrial and business growth to more appropriate areas.   

 

Whereas we believe that land-use planning should involve cooperation between and among various 

government agencies to serve the best interests of all,  that does not always happen. As a result, other 

strategies are necessary.  If passed, Measure I would establish urban boundaries and require approval of a 

majority of Modesto voters to extend development outside those limits.  We urge Modesto voters to vote yes 

on Measure I as an effective means to protecting agricultural land and assuring long-term planning for growth 

and development in and around Modesto. 

 

Go to  www.stampoutsprawl.com for details and maps. 


